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Bere Ferrers Parish Council

At a meeting of the Footpaths and Environment Committee held in the Council Chambers at Bere Alston on Tuesday, 4th June 2013.          
Present     



  Mrs D. M. A. Chapman 
Chairman
                                      Mr M. Benson                             

                                      Dr N. Harmsworth
                                      Mrs H. Rogers

In attendance

Mrs H. Boot-Handford
1037. Apologies

Apologies were received from Mr Maycock who is due for a knee operation tomorrow.                                                                                                       
1038. Items of Urgent Business at the discretion of the Chairman
1. The Clerk         The Clerk received a letter from Mr Fine regarding bees on plot 12 at Bere Ferrers allotments. In recent times they have become excessively angry- last year Mr Fine was stung on his face and was unable to see for 3 days. This year the problem is re-occurring.
                            Other allotment holders have been stung and are not happy with the situation.

                            The Clerk read a letter from Mr Michael Endean regarding a problem bee hive at the allotments. It seems that one hive has lost its queen and has been swarming, causing problems to other allotment holders. Mr Endean states he is trying to move the colony out of the parish until such time as they settle down, and in the meantime has left Mr Fine a top hood to enable him to work on his allotment until arrangements have been made. 
The Clerk contacted Mr Glyn Berrington an ex Bee Keeper Inspector who feels the hives should be moved off the allotments, as it is not a good idea to have them there. The bees work on pheromones and in the summer people give off pheromones in their sweat, which encourages the bees to sting. The hives should be moved at least 3 miles away otherwise they will return, and they should be moved at night. Clerk to speak with Mr Endean.

2. The Clerk         The Clerk has received an email from Mr Alvi plot L (i) 17 at Bere Alston allotments, complaining about the plot next to him which is badly neglected and overgrown and rats are living there, and have bitten one of his chickens, and it is a danger to others. Mr Alvi would ask us to make arrangements to clear the allotment and allow compensation to them.

                            Clerk to investigate if the plot has been let, also contact the pest controller at WDBC.

1039. Terms of Reference.

The Clerk read the Terms of Reference for the Footpaths & Environment committee, a copy of which is 

bound with and forms part of these minutes. Acceptance of these terms was agreed by those present.

1040. Footpath walks for the Bere Link.
Mrs Rogers stated that she had not received any more reports and has used the last one. Discussions took 

place.
1041. Financial Statement.

The Clerk presented the Financial Statement for June; an error was found Clerk to correct. Mr.

Benson proposed acceptance with the correction, seconded by Dr Harmsworth.

1042. Any Footpath problems (a) FP6, (b) FP11, (c) FP59, (d) FP89 Ann Street.

(a) FP6   Mrs Chapman spoke with Ros Davies about the areas on the path where it was muddy; she agreed that we could fill these depressions with shillett, with money from our budget.

(b) FP11 Mrs Chapman would like to see a pedestrian gate fitted as the existing one is very difficult to access.
(c) FP59 Mrs Chapman walked this path today; two stiles have been removed and gates fitted. The stile where the accident happened has not been removed. The Clerk read an email from Peter Guy. “The stile was replaced with a gate some months ago. We did the next one along at the same time. There is only one stile left on that steep hill now which hopefully I will get agreement with the landowner to change.”
Mr Benson felt this path is very dangerous to walk due to its steepness and should have steps cut in to zig zag across it.

(d)  FP89 Mrs Boot-Handford was approached by Mrs Street regards the diversion to this path. She agreed to a temporary diversion, but then it became permanent and was never approached about this. Mrs Chapman thought Devon County had spoken to Mrs Street, a letter of apology to be sent.

(e)  FP63 Report from Mr & Mrs Bentley regarding 63. “The stream/bog section is always very muddy but we can sometimes get through. We reported on 8/12/12 that we had to turn back at that point. We also had to turn back on 20/5/2013. 

The board walk on FP59 through the bog around the stream from Whitsam is very useful, as is the one South Liphill Quay on FP83. The investment in these two board walks is being wasted as they could and should promote riverside walks from Bere Ferrers to Bere Alston on FP87, 83, Weir Quay Road, 54,59,63,65 and 63- and then the option to use public transport back.
The absence of a board walk on FP63 causes walks to be cut short and wastes the investment in board walks on FP 59 & 83 by discouraging riverside walks from Bere Ferrers to Bere Alston.”

1043. Definitive Report.

Carla Chowings has been down investigating Council’s minutes, there will eventually be a Public 
Survey carried out.
1044. Items for Environment.

(a)  Mr Benson has been approached by Mr Reg Allinson of 13 Station Road regarding the state of the road as it is collapsing and puddles are forming which when a vehicle goes through splashes up against their property.
(b)  Mr Benson went on to discuss weeds on edges of pavements around the village. He has written an article for Bere Link asking people to consider spraying or digging out weeds which are growing in the pavement adjacent to their boundary walls.

Information to be collated as to areas of weeds on roadside kerbs.

Mr Benson asked who was responsible for The Close footpath; the Clerk stated this was West Devon.

(c)  The area at the bottom of Cornwall Street by the stone wall has been cleared. Mr Benson asked if the workman could keep it clear.
(d)  Mr Benson mentioned the ramp at the top of the slipway at Weir Quay. Mr Benson & Mr Musgrave are dealing with this item.
1045. Correspondence.

1. WDBC – Bringing history to life at Weir Quay.
               “Visitors to Weir Quay on the banks of the River Tamar will find it easier to enjoy the  

               unique heritage and natural beauty of the area thanks to an investment of around £15,000.
              The money has paid for an historical interpretation board, conservation works at the nearby 
              South Tamar Silver Mine, car park resurfacing and measures to protect an important glow

              worm habitat.

              The project forms part of the Tamar Valley Mining Heritage Project, which is supported by 

              West Devon Borough Council”.

2. WDBC- Home composting road show.
“A home composting road show goes out and about in West Devon this month (June) offering people advice, a discounted composter, a free booklet and a prize draw.
             The Borough Council’s Recycling Team will be promoting the benefits of composting at the 

             Mary Tavy Show on Saturday June 8th (1.30-3.30pm), at Fore Street, Okehampton on 

             Thursday June 13th (11am-2pm) and at Bedford Square, Tavistock (11am-2pm) on Friday 

             June 21st.

            The team will have tips on how to compost successfully as well as information about 

            community compost groups.”
3. South Hams District Council.
“Since the floods of 2012 many householders and community groups have been working with agencies to minimise the risk of future flooding, which had such a dramatic effect on many people in South Hams and West Devon.
The following link shows what one community has done to protect their properties from flooding which you may wish to forward on to your own communities :-
http://www.telegraph.co.uk/finance/personalfinance/insurance/10095315/To-stop-the-floods-we-had-to-do-it-ourselves.html .”
4. WDBC- Planning breach, Ben Wilcox- Tuckermarsh Bridge.
          “I visited the site with Will Holloway last week and at this stage we do not feel there is a  

          breach in planning, however if there is a continuation of works then I feel that this view would 

          change. There appear to be some metal ‘rails’ near the site which they may wish to use to 

          bridge the water although I am not sure of this.

         I have spoken to Jackie Smith (Senior Borough Engineer) who assures me that there would be a 

         need for some form of consent from Devon County Council to bridge the water course. She has 

         given me a contact there so I will speak with them and update you further”.

5.   WDBC Fly tipping at layby past Hole Farm.

                The gentleman that owns Hole Farm used to have a licence to dump soil, before using it on  

                his land. He gave this up some time ago.

                Dai Antill Street Scene Enforcement Supervisor “I have emailed Environment Agency as 

                they issue such permits not WDBC”.
There being no further business the Chairman thanked members for attending and declared the meeting closed at 9.30pm.
Dated this 25th June 2013.          
Signed by the Chairman…………………………………….
